
 

 December 17th, 2017   
Third Sunday of Advent 

 

SECURING OUR FUTURE – St. Joseph Capital Campaign  
Total pledged                      $249,305.00 
Received as of 11/16/2017        $228,316.00 

REFLECTIONS ON THE READINGS-  In today’s second reading 
Paul concludes his letter to the Christian community at 
Thessalonica by providing it with actions to take as they wait 
for the return of the Lord. The first action is to rejoice always 
and give thanks in all circumstances. This sounds easy but it’s 

not. The two words that make this task difficult are “always” and “all”. This means giving 
thanks and rejoicing even when our circumstances are not always moments of joy and 
thanksgiving, or when we are confronted with a broken world. Prayerful stewards 
rejoice and give thanks in all circumstances because they are people of hope. . 

REFLECTION THIS WEEK -  A good reflection this week would be how the season of Advent 

can give you reason to hope 
 

              December 17th-CCD/Confirmation Classes 
              December 18th-Parish Council Meeting after 6:30 P.M. Mass 
              December 20th-PAMA Study here at Noon 
              December 24th-Christmas Eve Mass at 4 P.M. & 10P.M. 
              December 25th Christmas Day Mass at 7 A.M. 

We extend a warm welcome to 

all who attend our church! 

 

Parish Information 
P.O. Box 606, 400 S. Lane, 

Palmyra, MO 63461 
Our website:     www.stjoepalmyra.org 
Our FB page:   facebook.com/StJoseph 
CatholicChurchPalmyraMO/ 
 

Rev. Basil Eruo, Canonical 
Administrator/Pastor        

  okwyeruo@yahoo.com 
  Rev. Basil Eruo Cell #573-201-6701 
 
 

Robert Leake, Deacon 
   deacon@stjoepalmyra.org 
   Deacon Bob Leake 573-248-7640 
 
 

Cheryl Hirner, Secretary 
   office@stjoepalmyra.org 
 
 
 

Cathy Fohey, Director of Religious Ed 
   youth@stjoepalmyra.org 
   Cathy Fohey 573-231-6362 
 
 

Office Hours Monday – Thursday,  
8 am - Noon and 1:00 - 4:00pm 
Office 769-3270 
 
 

For marriage preparation, contact 
Father at least six months in advance 

 
 
 

For Baptism preparation, if you are expecting or 
need information about Baptism. Classes will be 
offered only once a quarter. Please contact 
Father or office ASAP 
 

Judy Trower, Parish Council President           
  jtrower@centurytel.net  

 

Elizabeth Bradley, Altar Society President 
   (573) 769-2972 
 

David Hastings, Knights of Columbus Grand   
    Knight  dhastings53@yahoo.com  

 

 Mass Intentions 
 

Confessions are 
heard Saturday at 

5pm; Sunday at 7am 
and 10am or 
anytime by 

appointment 
 

Mon 6:30 p.m.  Parishioners 

Tue 8:00 a.m.  David Lee Ravenscraft 

Wed 8:00 a.m.   Gene & Clara Lochman 

Friday 10:00 a.m..  Elizabeth Ray at Maple Lawn 

Sat 5:30 p.m.  William Baxter 

Sun 7:30 a.m.  Walt & Alice Hawthorne 

Sun 10:30 a.m.  Priest Intentions 

Sun 4:00 p.m.  Nancy Thomason 

Sun 10:00 p.m.  Parishioners 

Mon 7:00a.m. Rev. Glen Scobee 
 

Outreach for Parishioners in Need- 
If you have a need for assistance please contact the parish office or David Hastings 
(660)679-1276    If you would be willing to assist to help those in need, contact the 
parish office or David Hastings (660)679-1276 
 

PENANCE SERVICES@ 7 PM - Dec. 19th Hannibal; Dec. 20th Monroe. 
 

Save the Date -December 17th-Many Hands make light work. Please come and 
join our parish in decorating for Christmas after 10:30 a.m. Mass 
 
K of C Trivia Night will be on February 24th, 2018. SAVE THE DATE  
 

Dec. 23rd& 24th- 4th Sunday of Advent Mass Times will be 5:30 PM SAT, 
7:30 & 10:30 AM SUN 
Dec. 24th- Christmas Eve Masses @ 4 PM (Childrenõs Mass) and 10 PM  
Dec. 25th-Christmas Day Mass @ 7 AM 
 

PLEASE SIGN UP FOR CHRISTMAS MINISTRIES AS SOON 

AS POSSIBLE -- THERE IS A SIGN-UP SHEET IN THE 

BACK OF THE CHURCH  
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Parish Support   Envelopes $4911, Loose money $376 Childrenõs Collection $4.00, Catholic Campaign 
for Human Development $710, Immacula te Conception $703, Priest Retirement $20, Hispanic Mass $90  
 

CHRISTMAS FLOWER MEMORIALS   
Memorial donations are now being 
accepted for flowers and other Christmas 
decorations.  Place your donation in an 
envelope marked òIn memory of (name) 
from (name of donor)ó bring it by the church 
office. All donations must be received in the 
office by Dec 20th.  The list of donations will be 
printed in the Christmas bulletin. 
 
2018 ENVELOPES ARE READY TO BE 
PICKED UP IN THE HALL 
 
CS CSA 2018   So far, Saint Joseph Parish, 
Palmyra has raised $9735 of your parish goal of 
$15,000, with a total of 52 parishioners 
participating. Thank you to all who have 
donated! 

  RELIGIOUS EDUCATION    

À CCD Pre K/8 th  Grade -          Confirmation    December 17 th -Class                                 

December 17th -Class    December 24 th /31 st  NO CLASS              

      December 24 th /31 st  NO CLASS    January 7 th -Class Resumes 

      January 7 th -Class Resumes                         

 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS  
MIDDLE  SCHOOL- Dec. 20 th  from 1 -4 PM 

(Movie Day and Deliver Adopt -A-Family Gifts)  
 

HIGH SCHOOL -will resume on January  7 th   

11:30 AM-1 PM 
 

Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y Y 
     

Janet Schwartz, Florence Fohey, Bonnie Slates, Ellen 
& Dwayne Goodwin, Dee Gottman,  Martha & 
Herman Hudson, Beverly Bunten, Mary Kempf, Barb 

Merkel, David Miles, Bob Wolfmeyer, Cheryl Hirner, Troy Disselhorst, Kathy 
Bent, Don McCain, Jim and Arleen Veit, and John Ragar. 
 
The Holy Father’s intention for December 
That the elderly, sustained by families and Christian communities, may apply their wisdom and experience to spreading the 
faith and forming the new generations. 

Be a Soldier for the Corporal 
Works of Mercy  

 

This month we are 
collecting: 
ü health and beauty 

aids (toothpaste, 
deodorant, body 
soap, bar soap, etc.?)  

Please put your 
donations in the box 
provided in church 

Remember the holidays ² non-perishable items 
for holiday meals would be appreciated.  Also, the 
Food Pantry accepts clothing (and toys) and this 
time of year could always take coats, gloves, hats 

and boots for baby - adult. 

Please pray for those with birthdays this week:   

Sydney Hudson ..   .  ..  December 16 

Tina Baxter   ..   ..   .  ..  December 17 

Mary Creger   ..   ..   .  ..  December 17 

Luke Mahsman ..   .  ..  December 17  

Kara Dames  ..   .  ..  . . December 18 

Olivia Pruett  ..   .  ..   ..  December 18 

Nicole Neisen .  .  ..  .. December 19 

Jennifer Murphy  ..  .December 20  

Isaac Krekemeyer ..   .  ..  December 20  

Jim Veit  .  .  ..   ..   ..   . . . December 21 

Eddison Brown  ..   ..  . .  . December 21 

Holden Hudson ..   ..   .  ..  December 22  

There is a need at the Elementary School 

for hats and gloves of all sizes and a few 

larger size kids coats (3rd & 4th graders) You can 

bring them to the office by 3pm Tuesday or you may take them 

directly to the Elementary school before noon on Wednesday 


